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We hereby give notice that an Ordinary Meeting of Council will be held on: 

Tuesday, 17 December 2019  at 6pm 

in the Council Chambers, Civic Centre 

184 - 194 Bourke Street, Goulburn 

Order Of Business 

15 Reports to Council for Determination ................................................................................... 4 

15.31 Financial Assistance Request - Goulburn Harness Racing Club ................................ 4 

 

Cr Bob Kirk Warwick Bennett 

Mayor General Manager 
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15 REPORTS TO COUNCIL FOR DETERMINATION 

15.31 FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE REQUEST - GOULBURN HARNESS RACING CLUB 

Author:  Warwick Bennett, General Manager  

Authoriser: Warwick Bennett, General Manager  

Attachments: 1. Goulburn Harness Racing Club Water Supply Request for Financial 
Assistance ⇩    

   

Link to  

Community Strategic Plan: 

CSP Strategy C02 – Encourage and facilitate active and creative 
participation in community life. 

Cost to Council: Funds are available in the budget for donations made under the 
Financial Assistance Policy. There is a budget of $80,000 for 
grants issued under this policy in the 2019/20 financial year. 
Approval of the recommendations contained within this meeting’s 
agenda would leave a remaining amount of $40,000 for future 
contributions.  

Use of Reserve Funds: Nil  

 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

That: 

1. The report from the General Manager on the Financial Assistance Request - Goulburn 
Harness Racing Club be received 

2. Council declines the application for Financial Assistance to the Goulburn Harness Racing 
Club because Council as a general procedure has only funded water not the carting of water 
and that the financial assistance in this time of drought has been for domestic water users 
and not business. 

 

BACKGROUND 

The Goulburn Harness Racing Club has requested as a matter of urgency for Council to give 
consideration for the cost of carting water for their upcoming race meetings.  

REPORT 

Please find attached a request for financial assistance from the Goulburn Harness Racing Club 
(GHRC) to allow them to water their track during the race events during December 2019 and 
January 2020. The current location that the current location that the GHRC obtain their water from 
the Mulwaree River now has limited source and has (in their opinion) rendered this source virtually 
unusable.   The GHRC have stated in their letter that part of the problem with the lack of water 
source has been created by Council by accessing water for adjacent road works on Bungonia 
Road.  I wish to make it clear that Council has a legitimate right to take this water.  

The GHRC is now seeking that Council makes a grant of $4,600 to them to transport 450,000 litres 
of water from Council’s water treatment plant to their race track.   

The Council policy states for eligibility: 

Funding Eligibility 

This stream is to be made available for: 

 Funding requested by community and/or charitable organisations for events that do 
not satisfy the criteria under the Event Development Funding Policy. 

CO_20191217_AGN_2263_AT_SUP_files/CO_20191217_AGN_2263_AT_SUP_Attachment_13675_1.PDF
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 Funding requested by community and/or charitable organisations for projects that add 
value to the community 

 Financial support requested by members of the community to represent or participate 
in events (both sporting and cultural) at a national or international level. 

Whilst it is acknowledged that the GHRC is a contributor to the overall Goulburn Mulwaree regional 
economy it is a business which must fund its own costs. Council will recall that it used to make 
annual reoccurring financial contributions to the GHRC of $5,000 per annum.  These ceased in 
2017/18 financial year.   

Council leases the property to the GHRC at a minimum rental of $6,685 plus some ‘in kind’ 
contributions totalling approximately $4,000. As part of this application Council would be supplying 
the water for no cost as it is water that would otherwise be disposed of elsewhere as it is not fit for 
human or animal consumption.  The water proposed to be used is waste from the Councils Water 
Treatment Plant.  

The recommendation in this report is to decline this application. The reasons for this 
recommendation are as follows: 

 GHRC is a business and to allocate money to this business could set a precedence for 
other businesses outside of a water reticulated part of the region that could also be 
suffering from the availability of water due to the drought.  

 Council as a principle has been supplying the cost of water and not the cartage of water to 
and from a property. For Councillors information the cost of a 25,000 litre truck load of 
water is $125.00 and Council has made a number of payments for this water from the 
Mayoral Emergency Relief Fund.  

 Council needs to be supporting people and domestic water needs in these difficult drought 
times rather than business operations.   

I will be recommending to Council that this matter be dealt with as urgent business as there is not a 
Council meeting between now and the time these race meetings are planned.  
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